
K E S S I N G L A N D  

P A R I S H  

C O U N C I L  
The link  

     July 2017 

   Issue No, 23 

 

 

 

In this Issue  

 

Family Fancy 

Dress Party 

Kessingland 

WI 

PC office 

opening hours 

A12 Road 

closure 

3rd River 

Crossing 

Closure 

Playing Field 

Summer 

Holiday 

Activities in 

Library 

Kessingland 

Knithathon 

Africa Alive 

update 

New 

Councillor 

details 

Police Surgery 

dates 

 

Page No. 

   

     

     1    

     2 

 

     2 

 

      3 

 

     4 

 

     5 

 

 

     6 

 

     7 

 

 8  -  9 

 

     10 

 

     10 

 

 



P A G E  2  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

    

 

 
                                

     Kessingland WI  

 
 
 
After catching up on the business of the evening, our June speaker told us 

all about Aloe Vera. Philippa informed us of the use of the plant dating 

back to the days of Cleopatra and Nefertiti in ancient Egypt. Many of us 

had not realised that as well as being an ingredient in lotions and soaps it 

has also been used straight from the plant as an antiseptic on open 

wounds to great effect. Most surprising was the fact that it can be the 

prime ingredient in a drink for regular use, calming digestion and treating 

skin complaints from within.  

The competition for the evening was for an item beginning with 'M & 

P' (as in 'Medical Plant') - Karelyn Smithson won with a tin of Mushy 

Peas! Pam Newell exhibited the Plant of the Month, with both winners 

chosen by our speaker. The Walkers changed their route to a favourite in 

Southwold, that is over to Walberswick and back across the Bailey Bridge. 

The next walk is to be on Carlton Marshes. The Darts team had their end 

of season dinner and will resume in the autumn. Our speaker for next 

month will be Paul Durbridge, talking about erosion on the Suffolk coast. 

 

PARISH  COUNCIL OFFICE OPENING HOURS 

The opening times for the Parish Council Office for members of the 

public to attend and speak to the Parish Clerk are :- 

Mondays      10am  -  2pm 

Tuesdays      12pm   - 4pm 

Thursdays    10am   -  4pm 

Occasionally there may be meetings taking place, if that is the case the 

Clerk will  still endeavour to speak to anybody who turns up during the 

above mentioned times 

T H E  L I N K  
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                 ROAD CLOSURE OF THE A12  KESSINGLAND BY-PASS 

  

 As residents will already know, on Sunday 18th June 2017 the A12 by-pass was closed 

northbound from the roundabout at the junction of Whites Lane to the roundabout at the 

junction with London Road, this meant that all northbound traffic using the A12 was 

diverted through the village via High Street and London Road. 

The reason for the closure was the concrete surface of the by-pass expanding in the heat and 

caused the carriageway to raise due to expansion joint on the bridge over the underpass. 

This had caused  an accident involving a motor cyclist who was taken to hospital . 

Suffolk Highways issued a Temporary Traffic Order, closing the road from the 18th June to 

the 26th  June and this caused a number of problems through the village. 

The Parish Council received a number of complaints from residents, particularly in London 

Road which already has traffic problems,  as did County Councillor Michael Ladd and the 

Highways Dept themselves. 

The repairs were undertaken as quickly as possible and the road was opened by the 

following weekend. 

)Ô ×ÁÓ ÑÕÉÔÅ ÃÌÅÁÒ ÔÈÁÔ 3ÕÆÆÏÌË #ÏÕÎÔÙ #ÏÕÎÃÉÌ (ÉÇÈ×ÁÙÓ ÈÁÄ ÎÏ Ȱ0ÌÁÎ "ȱ ÏÔÈÅÒ ÔÈÁÎ ÔÏ ÄÉÖÅÒÔ 

northbound traffic through the village. The Parish Council accepted on this occasion that 

nothing else could be done other than to divert the traffic, but this could not be the norm 

for the future.  

Cllr Ladd has suggested, and the idea has been  accepted, that there be a debrief meeting 

held with the County Highways, the Parish Council and 4  London Road residents to discuss 

the issues surrounding the reason for the diversion, the issues that arose from that diversion 

and to discuss a  way forward. 

This meeting is taking place on Wednesday 19th July and  residents will be kept informed of 

the outcome of that meeting 
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  Lake Lothing 3rd River Crossing  

 

Consultation is underway on the Lake Lothing 3rd River Crossing  

The Chairman and Clerk of Kessingland Parish Council recently 

attended a meeting with a representative of Suffolk County Council 

and the Major Project Engineers, Warren Hoskins-Davies. The  

meeting covered all aspects of the new proposed 3rd River  Crossing 

and the timetable which includes the consultation process through to 

the Public Enquiry and the eventual bridge construction. 

As a result of that meeting there will be a briefing for Parish 

Councillors and members of the Neighbourhood Planning Team on 

the 30th August, but more importantly there will be a public 

consultation drop-in event in the Spinnaker Room Marram Green 

between 2.30pm and 7.30pm  on Tuesday 12th September 2017.  

The catchment area for the consultation process spreads from Corton 

in the north to Kessingland in the south and out to Oulton Broad in 

the west. 

Because of the importance of this project to the surrounding area the 

Community are encouraged to get involved and have their say on the 

issues surrounding the proposed 3rd crossing. 

The Parish Council will endeavour to keep the local community 

informed through this newsletter and on the Community website. 



   

  Closure of Francis Road Community Playing Field  

 

On the 13th June 2017 a report was received by the Parish Council about the smell of sewerage 

at the far end of the playing field where an amount of surface water had appeared  in the 

corner opposite the gate to Clare Road. From maps supplied by WDC there were no sewers 

under the ground in the vicinity of  area of the surface water.  Environmental Health and 

Anglian Water attended the site and could not give any explanation as to where the source 

might be, but the area was cordoned off. 

The following day the source was found, it was in the farmers field behind the Community 

Centre building, some 100+ yards away. It was coming from a sewerage inspection cover which 

had blown, and was allowing raw sewerage to run along the boundary hedgerow, before 

breaking through onto the playing field, it had been occurring  for several weeks. 

In order that Anglian Water could carry out an investigation as to the cause of the leak, advice 

was sought and the Playing Field was closed with the gates locked, and signs put up informing 

people not to enter the playing field.  The cause was found to be a blocked mains sewer on the 

playing field side. 

The appropriate action was taken by Anglian Water , the playing field was cleaned up and re-

opened . 

 

 

 

   

   

  

Photographs of Sewerage 

on the Playing Field 
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        Summer Holiday Activities  

              Kessingland Library  

    for 5  -  12 year olds 

 

      

  

FRIDAY  28th  JULY 2.00 ɀ 3.00     £1  
Suffolk Wildlife Trust; an assortment of wildlife themed craft activities  

  

FRIDAY 4th  AUGUST 2.00 ɀ 3.00    £1 
RSPB - exciting bird -related craft activities, based on the Little 
Terns nesting on Kessingland Beach  

  

FRIDAY  11th AUGUST 2.00 ɀ 3.00     £1 
Suffolk Wildlife Trust; another chance to enjoy a further selection 
of wildlife themed craft activities  

  

FRIDAY  18th  AUGUST 2.00 ɀ 3.00               £1 
The National Trust will be visiting with their fantastic Sutton Hoo 
Discovery roadshow. Handle replicas and try on costumes!  

  

FRIDAY  25th  AUGUST 2.00 ɀ 3.00   £1 
Blue Cross; keep your pet happy - how to be the perfect pet owner!  

  

  

Places are limited and must be booked in advance.  

Payment must be made at time of booking and is non -

refundable.  

  

$ÏÎȭÔ ÆÏÒÇÅÔ ÔÏ ÊÏÉÎ ÉÎ ÏÕÒ 3ÕÍÍÅÒ 2ÅÁÄÉÎÇ #ÈÁÌÌÅÎÇÅ Ȭ!ÎÉÍÁÌ 
!ÇÅÎÔÓȭȦ 

Sign up from July 14 th , volunteers available every day from July 21 st 
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